From: Clerk

To: M42 Junction 6
Subject: FW: Submission by the Hampton in Arden Parish Council to DCO application
Date: 13 September 2019 13:22:59

Please see email below for your attention.

Kind regards.

Julie Barnes
Clerk for Hampton-in-Arden Parish Council

Telephone: 01675 442017

Website: www.hamptoninarden.org.uk
Clerk: Julie Barnes, clerk@hamptoninarden.org.uk
Address: The Parish Office, Fentham Hall, Marsh Lane, Hampton-in-Arden, Solihull, B92 OAH

Find us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/HamptoninArdenParishCouncil

From: Clerk

Sent: 13 September 2019 13:20

To: dee.allen@planninginspectorate.gov.uk <dee.allen@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Cc: Dave Cuthbert <dave.cuthbert@hamptoninarden.org.uk>

Subject: Submission by the Hampton in Arden Parish Council to DCO application

Dear Sirs

| write with reference to Deadline 5 of the DCO hearing into the application by Highways England
for M42 Junction 6 Improvements.

The Parish Council has not previously made a submission being content to support the
submissions made by Solihull MBC and Catherine-de Barnes Residents Association. Please note
that David Cuthbert as Chair of the Residents Association is also a Parish Councillor representing
the Catherine-de-Barnes Ward and he has the authority to represent the views of the Council in
this matter.

However, and in the light of recent submissions, the Council now wishes to make the following
comments:

1. The Parish Council, in principle, supports the free flow solution as being the most
effective way of moving traffic freely from the M42 to the Clock Interchange and
relieving Junction 6.

2. The proposed solution could be further modified in the south bound direction with
the introduction of a small roundabout feature on the south side of the M42, which
would reduce speeds. The consequences of this would be to minimise land take and
cost and maximise the weaving distance between junction 5a and 5.

The Parish Council apologises for this submission being rather late in the process but
hopes that it will be accepted.

Regards.
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